
 Livonia Public Schools 
 Human Resources 

 

 

 

Date: July 20, 2021 
 
To: Andrea Oquist 
 Superintendent  
  
From:   Anthony Abbate, Director of Personnel & District Services 
  Jennifer Keatts, Director of Human Resources  
 
Re:  Staffing Update     
 
 
The Human Resources Department has been engaged in a variety of staffing functions 
throughout the summer, including recalling laid off staff members, making assignment 
changes, and hiring new staff members for several positions around the district.  We 
would like to briefly update the Board on these items and ask that you please place this 
staffing discussion on the agenda for the COW Meeting scheduled for July 26, 2021. 
 


